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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

March 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,

As we near the end of another term, we have many events coming up in March. All of our pupils will have their teacher consultation at the end of the month and I would strongly encourage all parent/carers to attend this important meeting to discuss your child’s progress in their learning.
I am looking forward to our annual P6 production at Bathgate Academy and know that the children have been working extremely hard to impress us with their performance on the ‘Rocky Monster Show’. Tickets are available from the school office.

If at any point you have a question, query or worry, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or through email at greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)
Online Safety

Due to ongoing concerns regarding some of our pupils’ use of online devices, we have uploaded important information for parents on how to help support and protect your child using devices. This can be found at the top of our school blog and we would value and appreciate your support in looking at this with your child to further protect them.

The government has also announced a package of measures to help keep children safe online.  These include: a UK CiSS guide to help parents keep their children safe online; updated content on CEOP’s “Thinkuknow” website; and a new industry-led initiative to help children be safe online.
Further information can be found by searching for:

· Child online safety: a practical guide for parents and carers whose children are using social media (PDF)
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Child safety online: a practical guide for providers of social media and interactive services (PDF)

· Thinkuknow 
· Google's Internet Legends tour

NSPCC's Keeping children safe online course

School Improvement Group

As part of our ongoing work to improve the school, we are going to look at the purpose of our curriculum, what our children should be learning and how we can support families in the learning process. Your voice is an extremely important aspect of this development. If you would like to help us shape what the school’s curriculum will look like in the future, please contact me using the details above. This would involve meeting with myself and two members of our teaching staff on two or three occasions. 
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Parent Consultations
The next scheduled parents’ consultations will take place on Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd March. Children in P3-P7 should attend this meeting as it is important for them to share their learning and their next steps in learning. If there are confidential issues to discuss, the teacher will make arrangements for this to happen at a separate time.  You will have received a letter regarding these and should return the slip to the school so that appointments can be co-ordinated.
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Contacting key staff

If you wish to speak to the class teacher about your child, for any reason, then we would be grateful if you could contact the school office by telephone or in person to arrange for the class teacher to contact you. As the class teacher is responsible for the children in the class from 8.50am until 3.25pm it is not possible for them to speak to you if you come in to school in the morning, but they will contact you as soon as possible. For health and safety reasons please do not enter the school through the children's doors, but enter through the main entrance door.

Named Person
The Named Person Act requires the promotion, support and safeguarding of wellbeing, as a common approach across all services engaging with children and families. It relates to the Getting it Right for Every Child (GIRFEC) approach to improving outcomes through the delivery of services to support the wellbeing of children and young people. GIRFEC will help realise the shared ambition of making Scotland the best place in the world to grow up.  The Act becomes law on 1 Aug 2016. Details of how this affects EVERY child can be found on our school blog.
Improvements to the school

During the Easter break, we have many building improvement projects being undertaken. The lower corridor will be repainted to create a brighter environment; new flooring installed in Class G, Class O, P4/3, P4A, P4B and P1C; improvements to our Autism Resource areas; and new blinds at the front of the school. These changes help ensure our building remains fit for purpose and provide an exciting learning environment for the children.

Balbardie Park Consultation – Let us know what you think (Greenspace Scotland)

A consultation event will take place in Balbardie Primary School on Thursday 24th March at 4.30pm on the facilities and use of Balbardie Park. If you would like to attend this event please visit http://balbardiepark.eventbrite.co.uk
Alternatively you can undertake an online survey at https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/balbardie.

Simply Play After School & Holiday Club

Simply Play offer flexible, pay-as-you-go childcare from school pick-up until 6pm Mon-Fri. The school holiday clubs run from Simpsons Primary School in Wester Inch and offer half day or full day places. Registrations for new 2016 P1 children are now being taken and these children will be able to attend the summer holiday club prior to starting school in August. The club is a relaxed environment where children are encouraged to play with friends, try new things and create their own play. For further information you can pop into the club after school (the new dining room); call 07717838637; email balbardie@simplyplay.org ; or visit www.simplyplay.org.
[image: image5.png]


Bathgate West ‘Pies, Peas and Bingo’ Night

Bathgate West Nursery is holding its ‘Pie, Peas and Bingo’ night on Thursday 17th March at the British Legion starting at 6.30pm. Tickets costing £2.50 are on sale from the nursery or the school office.
Annual Data Check 

We will be issuing Annual Data Check forms for majority of classes over the next few weeks.  Several classes were issued with these forms prior to Christmas but forms have not been returned to school. Please can these be checked, signed and returned to the school so that the records we hold for each child is correct and up-to-date.
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World Book Day / Dress Down Day – FRIDAY, 3RD MARCH
This will be celebrated on Friday 3rd March.  As this is the same day as our Dress Down Day, children can dress us as a character from their favourite book. 

MONEY
Low Port September 2016 - 2nd payment of £35.00 is due by Friday 29th April.

Oban April 2016 – All outstanding money should be paid by 24th March.  Further information will be sent in the next few weeks.

Belgium April 2017 - 2nd payment of £60.00 is due by Friday 29th April.

[image: image7.png]


Milk Money
School milk from 11th April until 29th June is £10.45 and should be paid by by Friday, 18th March.  Please note we are unable to accept late payments.  
Lunch Money  Please note that from 11th  April, school lunches for P4-P7 pupils will now cost £1.97

DIARY DATES – MARCH

2nd


P7a visit to Sky Studios

3rd 


P7b visit to Sky Studios



2.00pm 
P1c visit to Library


4th 


Dress Down Day (Float committee)



9.20am
P1a Assembly (parents welcome)





P6 to Bathgate Academy (rehearsal)


8th 


P5 visit to New Lanark





P3/2, P3 and P4/3 Shared Start


9th 


P1 and P2 Shared Start





P3/2 visit to Callendar House


10th 
6.15pm

Parent Council



7.00pm 
Autism Parents’ Network



evening
P7 Fundraiser – sleepover in school


11th 


Parent Consultation appointments issued





P6 to Bathgate Academy (rehearsal)


15th 


P4 visit to National Museum



7.00pm
P6 ‘Rocky Monster Show’ at Bathgate Academy


16th 
7.00pm
P6 ‘Rocky Monster Show’ at Bathgate Academy


17th 


P6 to Bathgate Academy (Basketball and Hockey Festival)



6.30pm 
Bathgate West Nursery Bingo Night (British Legion)


18th 


Assembly – Autism Resource (adults invited)


21st 
4pm-6.30pm
Parent Consultations 


22nd 


P4/3 visit to Forth Bridge Visitor Centre



4pm-6.30pm
Parent Consultations 

24th 


9.30am Church Service (High Church)





Golden Club Event





Last Day of Term


25th 


HOLIDAY

All return to school on Monday 11th April
